BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: January 7, 2019
Meeting Start Time: 5:00 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair -Yes
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair - Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson - Yes

Mr. Steve Megazzini - Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina -Yes
Other Participants:

Dr. Norrell, Ben Hettel, Jeff Ryder, Craig Welter, Mike Perez, Jordan Lutz, - Cordogan Clark & Associates, 
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions

3. Proposed Facility Improvements – Summer 2019 (Cordogan Clark)
4. Bardwell Pavement Improvement Phase 2 Bid Results
5. Bardwell Boiler Update

6. Radon – Short Term Testing Results

7. LED Lighting Replacement Update

8. Rental Rates/Agreement

9. American Red Cross Facility Use Agreement

10. Fire Extinguisher Training

11. Work Tickets

12. Change Orders

13. Overtime

14. Incident Report
A. EHS
15. New Business 
16. Future Items
A. Asbestos Six-Month Surveillance Reports
17. Closed session, if needed
18. Adjournment
Public Comments/Questions
None
Proposed Facility Improvements – Summer 2019
Mr. Welter, Cordogan Clark, reported on Summer 2019 facility improvements.  Mechanical Improvements at Bardwell & Brady along with Multiple Roof Top Unit replacements are scheduled for a design build date of Jan. 19th with bidding taking place on February 19th.  Roof replacements at Hermes, O’Donnell and EHS that are identified in the 5 year plan will be scheduled.  Electrical will include an intercom/communication system at Allen Elementary School and Abatement will take place on the ceiling at Gates Elementary School.  The total budget estimate for the project is $9,607,800.00.  Mr. Welter also presented the Summary for the District 5 year Plan.
Mechanical – Mechanical improvements will take place at Brady and Bardwell and Multiple RTU units (approx. 88) that are 18-20 years old will be replaced.  A timeline beginning in January 2019 to October 2019 was presented.  A timeline for 2020-2023 was also presented to the Committee so adequate time is allowed for planning and approval.  The focus is to address the multi-story locations first.  Mr. Welter informed the Committee there will be additional abatement for the mechanical improvements with testing beginning in January and bidding taking place in March.  Mr. Welter stated construction will begin immediately following the end of the school year and no summer school will be scheduled in locations under construction.
Roofing – Roof replacements are scheduled to take place at Hermes, O’Donnell and EHS freshmen center.   Mr. Schubert inquired regarding hail storm damage on roofs being inspected by the insurance company.  Mr. Tijerina and Mr. Hettel will contact the roofing consultant to do an assessment/inspection.
Electrical – Mr. Welter reported the intercom/communication system at Allen Elementary will be replaced as part of safety/security.  The replacement will consist of a complete new system that will be compatible to communicate between other systems of the same.  Due to safety/security, standardizing equipment with one vendor is most practical.  Ms. Johnson suggested the IT Department should oversee this type of project due to e-rate rebates.  Mr. Welter reported work on the EHS system is currently taking place.
Abatement – Gates Elementary School will have abatement taking place.  Suspended ceiling tile will be replaced with non-asbestos ceiling tile and grid.
Bardwell Pavement Improvement Phase 2 Bid Results

Mr. Hettel reported the bid for Bardwell Pavement was opened on Dec. 12th with a total of ten (10) bidders.  Advantage Paving, Inc. was the low bidder in the amount of $132,014.25.  Mr. Welter reported references are being checked and work performance verified.  A letter of recommendation will be presented at the February meeting.  Discussion also took place regarding the fencing.  The North side existing fencing will be replaced with new fencing.  The project is expected to begin in April.

Bardwell Boiler Update

Mr. Welter reported the project is moving along and waiting on some final components of equipment.  Mr. Welter presented photos of an existing corroded steam pipe which reduces the flow of steam and reduces pressure.  Mr. Hettel reported B&G is currently working with a boiler vendor and a boiler treatment program is in place. A chemical treatment of the existing system at Bardwell will take place prior to connecting to the new system.  Mr. Tijerina stated an infrared imager was purchased to monitor/check steam traps.  Mr. Hettel reported a rebate is available through Nicor (up to $300 per steam trap) for the steam trap replacements and B&G will work with the Grant Dept. for submission.  
Radon – Short Term Testing Results
Mr. Tijerina presented short term testing summary results from 6 locations.  The areas that had averages above the 4pCi/L level were non-occupied areas.  Each site was visited and recommendations were noted to reduce radon level (bring in positive air flow, seal foundation, adjust air flow, cover pipe penetrations, install door louvres and/or install mechanical radon mitigation system).  Mr. Tijerina is expecting final reports at the end of this week.  Long term testing is on-going at Krug, Waldo, SSC and Rollins.
LED Lighting Replacement Update
Mr. Hettel reported the LED Lighting Project is underway.  Beaupre has been completed, Simmons should be completed this week with Gates and Waldo to follow.  Teachers have had positive comments regarding the lighting.  Mr. Schubert suggested a utility cost comparison be made. Mr. Tijerina will look into the cost comparison and bring back to the Committee.
Rental Rates/Agreement

Mr. Megazzini reported the Rental Rates/Agreement have been brought back to the Committee for review.  For groups requesting usage at no-charge, an addition has been added to include a student roster with addresses to ensure and verify students within clubs are District 131 students.  Mr. Megazzini also reported the Attorney has viewed and approved.  Committee agreed to move motion to approve updated rental agreement to full board for approval.
American Red Cross Facility Use Agreement

Mr. Megazzini presented the agreement with the American Red Cross for use of our facilities during summer months and off school times.  Committee agreed to move motion to approve updated agreement to full board for approval.
Fire Extinguisher Training
Mr. Hettel reported a hands on training can be conducted for specific staff on the March institute day.  He will contact the Aurora Fire Department to schedule.  Mr. Megazzini reported there is a GCN Training available to all staff that could be implemented.  Mr. Schubert questioned who is in charge of record keeping.  Mr. Megazzini responded HR is in charge of keeping records on file for each year’s required GCN training and completion.
Mr. Schubert inquired if there was a count on the existing extinguishers for all locations.  Mr. Tijerina stated there was an inventory conducted last year for each location.  He also reported per bid, Dependable Fire Equipment is servicing the devices.  
Work Tickets

Mr. Hettel presented a summary of outstanding work tickets sorted by Craft and Days Old.  Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee the work tickets will be distributed between the supervisors and a meeting with individual staff will take place to evaluate and reduce the number outstanding tickets.  Mr. Megazzini suggested a review to determine if the work to be performed is more of a budgetary item or long term project.
The Committee Members noted the importance of completing safety/security work tickets on a timely basis as well as small fixes.  Mr. Schubert noted the priority needs to be addressed on work tickets that need immediate attention.  Ms. Johnson would like communication with the Principals to reinforce the work ticket process.  Dr. Norrell informed the Committee the topic is on for next week’s principal meeting.  Mr. Megazzini informed the Committee communication will take place regarding a process and will report back to the Committee.
Discussion also ensued regarding the numbering of building windows for the Police/Fire Departments.  Mr. Tijerina will contact the Aurora Police Department Chief of Police, Kane County Sheriff Office and Illinois Task Force for input and report back to the Committee.
Change Orders

Dr. Norrell spoke regarding a change order that is a significant amount of money requiring her signature.  She questioned the process due to her not being in place when the original change order took place and asked the Committee for permission to back sign the Change Order.  Discussion took place regarding the need for the change order due to extra cabling for smartboard installation.
Dr. Norrell reiterated that Change Order work should not take place without an authorized signature.  A cabinet level signature is required before moving forward with change orders in the future.  Cordogan will present Change Orders to the Director of Buildings and Grounds for approval and signature.  Ms. Johnson suggested technology related Change Orders be submitted to the Chief Information Officer for approval and signature.  Change orders allocations over 10% require board approval.  

The Committee requested a threshold amount be set for signature approval not needing Committee approval.  A recommendation will be brought back to the Committee.

Overtime

Mr. Tijerina reported there is a process in place with Supervisors and a Standard Operating Procedure for approving overtime.  He stated most overtime is due to absenteeism.  The sub pool listing has increased and subs are utilized for evening cleaning.  He also informed the Committee there is no coverage in place for Maintenance Mechanic absences.  Ms. Johnson stated sick time absenteeism is something that needs to be worked on by the B&G staff. 

Mr. Schubert questioned where the budget currently is in regards to overtime totals.  Mr. Ryder will provide an overtime report for the last 3-4 years at the next Committee Meeting.

Dr. Norrell questioned is summer workers could work at per diem employees during the school year.  Mr. Darby stated an employee is allowed 600 hours before benefits need to be paid by the District.  It was pointed out per diem employees can be considered for full time positions when they become available.  
Incident Reports
Mr. Hettel reported:

EHS – The work from the fire due to a small xmas tree is approximately 98% complete.  There are still some small special order items outstanding.  Restoration work has been completed and staff is back in area.
New Business
Mr. Schubert requested Asbestos – Six Month Surveillance Reports be moved to the agenda for the February meeting.
Mr. Schubert inquired regarding the re-staffing of the Safety Security position.  Dr. Norrell will address with Personnel Committee regarding posting for next year.

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm

